BOARD OF HEALTH 

MINUTES 

07 APRIL 2009
PRESENT William T. Walsh, Chairman, Frederick S. Gremza, Vice Chairman, Peter C. Ryan, Member, James F. Malley, P.E. , Mr. Stephen Garabedian, Health  Inspector and Colleen M. Strapponi, Secretary.
REORGANIZATION– Mr. Walsh welcomes new member Peter C. Ryan, Sr.  Mr. Gremza motions to nominate Mr. William T. Walsh as Chairman, second Mr. Ryan, a unanimous vote. Mr. Walsh motions to nominate Mr. Gremza as Vice Chairman, second Mr. Ryan, a unanimous vote.

CALL TO ORDER BY WILLIAM T. WALSH

Mr. Walsh motions to accept the Minutes of the 17 February 2009 Board of Health Meeting and 24 March 2009 Board of Health Meeting, second Mr. Gremza. The vote is unanimous.

OLD BUSINESS

3 FARM STREET

Mr. Walsh thanks the business owner, Jorge Diogo, for attending the Board meeting. Mr. Diorgio advises the Board that he has consulted with several engineering companies for a price to replace the existing septic system.  Mr. Malley advises Mr. Diogo that he has reviewed the February 2009 Septic System Monitoring Report from Shea Engineering and it appears that the fluids have risen since the last report. Mr. Diogo states that he is aware that the septic system must be repaired and that he is currently consulting with his abutter to purchase a piece of the property to place the septic system on. Mr. Malley advises Mr. Diogo to continue with the pumping maintenance and to file the pumping slips with the Board of Health.  Mr. Gremza motions to continue this matter until the 02 June 2009 meeting, second Mr. Ryan. The vote is unanimous.
OUTDOOR HYDRONIC HEATERS

Ms. Strapponi advises the Board that she has served the Amendment to the State Regulations on the current owners of Outdoor Wood Heaters in the Town of Blackstone. Ms. Strapponi advises the Board that she has attached a copy of the letter to the meeting folder packet

Ms. Strapponi also advises the Board that the owners of the Outdoor Wood Heaters who are not in compliance with the stack height have been served with a Cease and Desist Order. 
28 RICHMOND STREET

Ms. Strapponi advises the Board that Mr. Rivet has been unable to follow up on the progress of the clean up and will report to the Board at the 21 April 2009 meeting.
TOBACCO REGULATIONS

Mr. Walsh polls the vote for a vote of the new tobacco regulations. Mr. Gremza motions to adopt the new regulations, second Mr. Ryan. The vote is unanimous.  Ms. Strapponi advises the Board that she has drafted a letter to send to the tobacco vendors along with the new regulations.  Mr. Gremza motions to forward the tobacco regulations to the tobacco vendors along with the letter drafted by Ms. Strapponi, second Mr. Ryan.  The vote is unanimous.
1 FARM STREET

Ms. Strapponi advises the Board that a Title 5 Report has been received.  Mr. Malley states that he has reviewed the Title 5 Report and that everything is in order and the system passed. Mr. Malley states for the record that Mr. John Gibson was the Title 5 Inspector.

FEE SCHEDULE

Mr. Walsh reminds the Board that as per their request Ms. Strapponi has reviewed the fee structure for septic repairs and compared the fee charged to the fees that Mr. Malley charges the Board for septic plan review and inspections. Ms. Strapponi states that the Board charges $600.00 for new septic systems and $450.00 for septic system repairs.  Mr. Malley averages $500.00 per standard septic system review and installation.  Mr. Gremza motions to raise the fee for septic system repairs from $450.00 to $600.00 to cover the engineering review fees, second Mr. Ryan.  The vote is unanimous.

Mr. Ryan questions the current installer’s fee structure and questions why the fee was raised from $150.00 to $300.00. Mr. Gremza states that the fee is still $150.00 so long as the permit is renewed before December 31st of each year. Mr. Ryan states that most installers doe not renew their permits unless they are doing a job in that Town.  Mr. Ryan also states that the economy should also be a factor in the reconsideration of the fee hike. Mr. Walsh aggress that the economy is very difficult and that this is still a working class Town. Mr. Ryan motions to reduce the fee for septic installer’s license to $150.00 irregardless of when the license is renewed.  Mr. Ryan votes yes and Mr. Walsh votes yes. Mr. Gremza does note vote.

NEW BUSINESS

WHITE HEN PANTRY
Mr. Walsh advises the board and Mr. Stephen Garabedian, the health inspector for the Town of Blackstone, that he spoke with the business owner Mr. Joseph Varin and reviewed the food service and the matters in questions i.e. food preparation on site. Mr. Varin advised me that all the food sold at his establishment was pre-prepared and/or packaged and that most foods only required the addition of water and/or broth and heating. No food was cooked on site. Mr. Varin also advised me that a food thermometer was used to periodically test the temperature of the pre-prepared and/or pre-packaged food.

Mr. Garabedian and the Board agreed that this type of food service is permitted. However, no food can be prepared and sold on site unless the establishment was brought up to the health code standards. Mr. Garabedian states that a letter should be forwarded to the business owner advising him of the Board’s position with regards to his food service business.  Mr. Walsh instructs Ms. Strapponi to prepare a letter to the business owner.

SUBWAY

Mr. Garabedian advises the Board that the business owner has not complied with the Board’s request to Serve Safe his employees and currently does not meet the state requirement of a serve safe person on every shift.  Mr. Garabedian states that the business should be shut down until the business owner complies with the statutory requirement.  Mr. Walsh agrees with Mr. Garabedian.  Mr. Gremza motions to shut down the Subway Restaurant until the business owner meets the serve safe statutory requirements, second Mr. Ryan.  The vote is unanimous.

DIANE’S BARBER SHOP
Mr. Ryan advises the Board that he must recuse himself from this matter and removes himself from the meeting room.  Mr. Malley advises the Board that a request has been submitted to the Board to allow an in home barbershop using 2 work stations at 43 Farm St.  The owner/occupant Dyan Ryan, has requested the flow calculations within the dwelling be calculated using only one bedroom.  Mr. Malley advises the Board that a deed restriction should be placed on the Quitclaim Deed limiting the property’s use to a one bedroom while the barber shop is in operation.  Mr. Gremza motions to require the deed restriction, second Mr. Walsh. Mr. Walsh votes yes.  Mr. Gremza votes yes.
HAULER’S LICENSE

Ms. Strapponi advises the Board that PMP Services, P.L. Trufant & Son and United Site Services vehicles’ have been inspected by Mr. Malley and all have passed the inspection.  Mr. Gremza states that the P.M.P. Services Truck still has the P. Marchand Septic name on the truck and that the lettering should be changed.  Mr. Malley states that there is a state law requiring same unless there is a provision in the Purchase and Sale Agreement that allows for the use of the name of the business.  Mr. Gremza motions to issue the hauler’s license to P.L. Trufant & sons and United Site Services, second Mr. Walsh. The vote is unanimous.  Mr. Gremza motions to hold the P.M.P. Services license until the Board to confirm the use of the name.  Mr. Gremza requests Ms. Strapponi investigate this mater for the Board, second Mr. Walsh.  The vote is unanimous.
Mr. Gremza advises the Board that there is no current Insurance Certificate on file for Mike Marchand.  Ms. Strapponi states that she has spoken with Mr. Marchand and he will fax the insurance certificate to the Board. As of this meeting, Ms. Strapponi advises the Board that they have not been received.  Mr. Gremza motions to suspend Mr. Marchand’s septic hauler’s license and septic installer’s license until the insurance certificates are received by the Board of Health, second Mr. Ryan. The vote is unanimous.

INSTALLER’S LICENSE

Ms. Strapponi advises the Board that P.L. Trufant&Sons paperwork is in order.  Ms. Strapponi also advises the Board that Richard Marchand Septic, Duane Herdt and St. Ours Excavating have all applied for a septic installer’s license with the Board.  Mr. Gremza advises the Board that he has received the applicants’ documentation and that everything is in order.  Mr. Gremza motions to grant a septic installer’s license P.L. Trufant & Sons, Richard Marchand Septic, Duane Herdt and St. Ours Excavation, second Mr. Ryan.  The vote is unanimous.
SEPTIC PLANS

Mr. Malley advises the Board that he has approved the septic plans for 6 Crestwood Drive.

Mr. Malley advises the Board that he has reviewed and approved the septic plans for 180 Farm St. However, the plan does include a local upgrade request which must be approved by the Board of Health.  Mr. Malley advises the Board that the applicants are requesting a reduction in the separation distance between the leach system and the location and high groundwater elevation of 3.5 feet which is permitted under 310 CMR 15.405 (1)(i).  Mr. Gremza motions to approve the local upgrade of the reduction in the separation distance between the leach system and the location and high groundwater elevation of 3.5 feet which is permitted under 310 CMR 15.405 (1)(i), second Mr. Ryan. The vote is unanimous.  

BILLS:

Mr. Gremza motions to pay the following bills:

Wheelabrator Technologies, Inc. – March 2009



$13,533.93

VNA – April 2009







$565.84

Allied Waste March 2009 Dumpsters





$269.76

Allied Waste Services – March 2009





$15,787.43

Stephen Garabedian Sandy’s Chill Spot




$60.00

State Line Equipment – Badges





$353.50

Malley Engineering







$1,400.00
second Mr. Ryan. The vote is unanimous.
CORRESPONDENCE

Mr. Walsh advises the Board that the Town’s Annual Clean Up Day is scheduled for 16 May 2009 and instructs Ms. Strapponi to place and advertisement on the local cable channel.
Mr. Garabedian advises the Board that Sandy’s Chill Spot was recently inspected and that everything is in order and the business is on schedule to open.

Ms. Strapponi advises the Board that correspondence has been received regarding Youth Diabetes for the Board’s review.
Mr. Gremza motions to adjourn the meeting, second Mr. Ryan. The vote is unanimous.
Respectfully submitted,

Colleen M. Strapponi

